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Reminders 
 
Saturday 19 Feb 
 MARONG CUP 

Wednesday 23 Feb 
 Foundation Rest Day 

Monday 28 Feb 
 Catholic Swimming Sports 

Tuesday 1 Mar 
 Shrove Tuesday 
 Burning of the Palms @ 10.30am 

Wednesday 2 Mar 
 Foundation Rest Day 
 Ash Wednesday Liturgy @ 11am  

Monday 7 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

Tuesday 8 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

Wednesday 9 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 
 Foundation Rest Day 

Thursday 10 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 School Photos 
 P&F Meeting 7.30pm 
Friday 11 Mar 
 Learning Conversations 

 School Photos 
Monday 14 Mar 
 Labour Day Holiday 
Tuesday 15 Mar 
 Foundation start attending full time 

 

 
 

Tuckshop 2022 – Term 1 
(No parents helpers allowed as yet) 

 
Week 4 
Thursday 17 February 
Friday 18 February 

 
Week 5 
Thursday 24 February 
Friday 25 February 

 
Week 6 
Thursday 3 March 
Friday 4 March 

 
Week 7 
Thursday 10 March 
Friday 11 March 

 

 
 

Weekend Maintenance 
12-13 Feb Fraser (5ZM), Hand (3GB),  

 Anderson (3GB) 

19-20 Feb Nielsen (4O), Stevens (6H) 

26-27 Feb Kelly (5W), Hope (5W),  

 Jackson-Leahy (5W) 

5-6 Mar Purvis (3H), Balic (4O), Lynch (2S) 

12-13 Mar Labour Day Weekend 

 Arundell (6H), Harrop (4O),  

 Anderson (2S) 

19-20 Mar Loorham (2D), Ryan (6W),  

 Behrens (6W) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
The Beatitudes are one of the most powerful prayers that we can 
attempt to live up to. Pope Francis wrote a new version for us. I share 
it with you: 
 

 

Blessed are those who remain faithful while 
enduring evils inflicted on them by others  

and forgive them from their heart. 
Blessed are those who look into the eyes of the 

abandoned and marginalised  
and show them their closeness.  

Blessed are those who see God in every person and 
strive to make others also discover him. 

Blessed are those who protect and care for our 
common home.  

Blessed are those who renounce their own comfort 
in order to help others.  

Blessed are those who pray and work for full 
communion between Christians.  

Amen.  
 

 
Marong Cup 
The Marong Cup will be held on Saturday 19 February from 
11.00am. 
I hope our families are able to take advantage of the many children’s 
rides as well as the delicious food and drinks provided on the day.  
Please come along and enjoy a great afternoon. This is the first 
fundraiser of the school year – we normally receive approximately  

 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 2 – February 17, 2022 
(Term 1 – Week 4) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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$5,000 donation from the Marong Cup Committee in return for our parents 
working for a short period of time on a stall.  
 
Tickets are available to pre-purchase from the school office for this event. 
Adult tickets are $15 and children’s wristbands are $10 each. Volunteers do 
not need to purchase a ticket. CASH purchases only at the office. 

 
Urgent - Volunteers needed 

Our school is required to serve on the ice cream van selling drinks and ice creams. We 
will need 2 people on the stall for 90 min hours at a time (10.30 - 12.00, 12.00 - 1.30, 
1.30 - 3.00, 3.00 - 4.30pm). 
 
We will also need to coordinate the school water cup race on the day. We will need 4 

helpers for 45 minutes. It will be held at 2.15pm (volunteers needed from 1.45 - 2.30pm). Please offer to help 
out by calling the office and letting us know your preferred time to volunteer. Thank you so much!! 

 

Marong Cup - Ice Cream & Drink Van 
Time Volunteer #1 Volunteer #2 

10.30am - 12.00pm  Catherine Beecroft   

12.00pm - 1.30pm    

1.30pm - 3.00pm Nathan Baker Donna Bowe 

3.00pm - 4.00pm James Mansfield   

 

School Race Organisation 
Time Volunteer #1 Volunteer #2 Volunteer #3 Volunteer #4 

1.45pm - 2.30pm Tim Moloney   
  

 

 

Covid Update 
All families should now have their second round of RAT tests. At this 
stage we have not been informed if further RAT tests will be provided 
to our community. I will let you know as soon as I know.   
I ask that you test your child/ren twice a week (perhaps Monday and 
Wednesday morning) or when your child is feeling unwell.  

 
Please note that students who show symptoms of COVID-19 cannot attend school and should get tested 
immediately and isolate until they receive a negative result. Thank you to those families who have supported 
our school community by facilitating these measures.  
 

Where a student is a household contact of a positive case (that is, they have spent more than four hours with 
someone who has COVID-19 inside a house, accommodation, or care facility) they must inform the school 
and isolate for seven days and not attend school during that period. This means that if a parent or sibling has 
tested positive for Covid then all in the house must isolate for 7 days. If a household contact has tested 
positive please do NOT send your child/ren to school for 7 days, even if they test negative with a RAT 
test.  
 

In a bid to keep our children safe we ask that all children in Year 3-6 continue to wear masks when indoors. 
The children in P-2 may also wear masks, though this is a decision for the parents to make.  
 

I pray these measures help keep our community safe.  
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Learning Conversations 
Parents will have the opportunity to book in for a Learning Conversation in Week 7. This will provide everyone 

the opportunity to meet your child's teacher and connect. It is a time when parents can 
help share information about what makes their child special.  Please go to 
schoolinterviews.com.au OR click on this link to book your interview time, School 
Interviews and enter the code – 2hzu8. Please note, the School Interviews bookings 
will open on Wednesday 23 February at 10am and close on Friday 4 March @ 9am. 

 
 
NO Parking behind the shed 
Parents are reminded there is to be no parking or traffic movement behind the school stadium 
‘The Shed’ due to the current building works. We anticipate this area to be unavailable until the 
end of the year. We thank you for your cooperation and keeping our children safe. 
 
 

New floor in ‘The Shed’ – Thank you P&F 
The profits from last year’s Rainbow Run have enabled the 
resurfacing and re-linemarking of our stadium floor. Thank you to the 
P&F for raising this money and helping to improve school facilities 
for our children. Our Shed looks fantastic and all of our children will 
certainly benefit from the new floor.  
 
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

 

 

 

Learning Diversity 

Changes to External Service Providers at school.  
Due to the increasing demand for services to be delivered at school, we have reviewed our processes for 
managing External Service Providers (OT's, Speechies etc.) working on site.  Parents are now required to 
request in-school delivery of OT and Speech Pathology through the Learning Diversity Leader, Linda 
Cartwright.  
Tim will make the decision on an individual basis as there are a number of elements to be considered before 

approval can be granted: 

• Is school the best site for the delivery of this service? 
• How do the proposed arrangements fit with the student’s education program? 
• What is the potential impact on other students and staff?   
• Individual circumstances of the student 
• Limited space due to our building works  
• The school’s duty of care - Child Safe Standards 
• What are the current covid regulations for school 

 

Please contact Linda Cartwright, Learning Diversity Leader for further details.  

lcartwright@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 
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RE News….
Lent 
On Ash Wednesday 2 March, the liturgical season of Lent 
begins. We begin our Lenten journey by marking ourselves with ash. 
Traditionally, this ash is produced from burning the palms from the 
previous year’s Palm Sunday. At St Francis we will burn the palms 
on Shrove Tuesday. The forty-day Season of Lent concludes on 
Holy Thursday evening with the Celebration of the Mass of the Lord’s 
Supper. It's a period of preparation to celebrate the Lord's 
Resurrection at Easter.  
 
This is a time to pray, fast and for alms giving - serving others by going without something and contributing 
that to others or sharing yourself with others in your family, community or globally. Lent is not about getting 
it perfectly right or focussing solely on self-improvement. It is a time to get in touch with our hope for new 
life. For the five weeks of Lent, we walk closely with Jesus towards the freedom of Easter. Through prayer 
we come closer to God so that we are better able to be a source of love and compassion, to live justly as 
Jesus teaches us. Fasting joins us in solidarity with people experiencing poverty who often have no choice 
but to go without the basic human needs. Sharing what we have, or ‘almsgiving’, is a sign of our commitment 
to justice and our thanks for all that God has given us. 
 
On Shrove Tuesday 1 March, we will have our Burning of the Palms, make our Lenten Promises and have 
pancakes in our classrooms. A Liturgy of the Word and distribution of Ashes will be held on Ash Wednesday, 
2 March. These will be shared with students in classrooms with individual classes or as permitted with the 
COVID Safe guidelines at the time.  

 

 

Lenten Program Invitation 
St Therese's Parish is offering a wonderful opportunity to be involved in a school parent based Lenten 

program to all school families from St Therese’s and St Francis of the Fields and its communities. This is a 

six week program with locations and times still to be determined. Please contact Megan Merrett 

- meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 to participate or with any questions. All are most 

welcome! Please see more information under Parish News. 

 
 

CARITAS - Project Compassion: For All Future Generations  

The theme of Project Compassion for 2022 is ‘For All Future Generations’ 

and reminds us that the good that we do today will extend and impact the 

lives of generations to come. It invites us to make the world a better place 

by working together now and finding long-term solutions to global issues. 

This year’s theme comes from the biblical story of Noah’s Ark. More specifically, when the flood waters 

subsided, a rainbow appeared in the sky and the dove returned with an olive branch indicating a new 

beginning. God said, ‘This is the sign of the covenant that I make between me and you and every living 

creature that is with you, for all future generations’ (Genesis 9:12). 

At St Francis of the Fields we will have our launch of Project Compassion 

at school on Shrove Tuesday, 1 March. Unfortunately the diocesan launch 

in Hargreaves Mall, Bendigo is not able to happen this year.  

Project Compassion Sunday will be celebrated on the weekend of 26 & 27 

February. With your support, Caritas Australia has been able to support 

vulnerable communities around the world to tackle poverty, food security, education, water and sanitation 

and disaster risk reduction. Project Compassion 2022 reminds us that the good that we do today will extend 

and impact the lives of generations to come to build better future for all. 
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Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today and build a better tomorrow For 

All Future Generations. You can donate through Project Compassion donation boxes and envelopes 

available from your Parish, by visiting  lent.caritas.org.au, or by calling 1800 024 413. 

 

Caritas Ks 
We will once again hold a Caritas Ks (Friday, 18 March) when 
we walk in solidarity with those who walk each day for water, 
education and for the basic necessities of life. This is a 
fundraising and awareness raising event, which is so important 
to not only help others but to share what we learn during 
Project Compassion with others in our families and communities to raise awareness. Next week, the eldest 
student in the family will bring home a sponsor book to gather sponsors.  
 
Caritas Ks Sponsor Books include a ‘5 global facts page’ and contain 5 tax-deductible receipts. Students 
are encouraged to tell 5 people 5 facts perhaps for a fiver! 
That’s little more than a cup of coffee – the average cost of a take-away latte in Victoria is now $4.50!  
Can you give a cup of coffee to help provide water for life? 

 
 
Synod 2023 - Communion, Participation and Mission 

In March 2020, Pope Francis announced that the theme for the XVI Ordinary General Assembly of the 

Synod of Bishops in October 2023 would be “For a Synodal Church: Communion, Participation and 

Mission”. Pope Francis is calling the Church to practice synodality, that is listening to – and hearing – one 

another in all facets of Church life. 

Pope Francis has invited the entire Church to reflect on this theme that is decisive for its life and mission. 

All Catholics are invited to take part in the diocesan consultation process to promote a sense of communion 

and journeying together.  

The fundamental question that guides this consultation of the People of God is the following: A synodal 

Church, in announcing the Gospel, “journeys together:”  

How is this “journeying together” happening today in your particular Church? What 

steps does the Spirit invite us to take in order to grow in our “journeying together”?  

 

Bishop Shane Mackinlay - Sandhurst, along with Archbishop Patrick O’Regan the 

Archbishop of Adelaide, will be attending the Synod of Bishops in Rome in October 

2023. 

As part of the listening process of the Synod we have been are asked to 

contribute by Sunday, 27 February. It is so important to have as many voices 

as possible contribute - our students, families and staff to share how the 

journeying together is happening and how we can grow in our journeying 

together.  

You can contribute as a group, a family, with friends or individually. A range of resources are available on 

this website. Formal submissions of 250 words need to be in by 27 February to the online portal - Survey 

If you would like any further information or support to contribute please contact Lisa Hitchcock - by phoning 

the school or lhitchcock@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
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Parish News 
‘REMEMBER’ LENTEN PROGRAM 

Are you interested in participating in a casual Lenten discussion group? St Therese’s 

Parish is offering a Parent based Lenten program to our school families from St Therese’s 

and St Francis and its communities. When was the last time you thought about your own 

Faith and how it fits in to your life these days? Many of us may not have reflected on our 

faith for a few years, perhaps even since you left school yourself – our lives look and feel 

very different now compared to our past teenage selves! 

Lent is a fantastic opportunity for something extra, why not make an hour long weekly 

commitment to yourself instead of the traditional ‘giving up something for Lent’ – come 

and join with us for coffee and conversation! The 6 week program could be run in either the Welcome Area 

at St Therese’s Church in Kennington or at St Joseph’s in Axe Creek, but we could also meet outdoors at a 

park if this is what attendees prefer.  The program will start the week beginning Monday 28 Feb, and we are 

happy to be flexible on choosing a day to suit, for example, I suggest running the sessions from 2pm for 

less than an hour (so we are all finished before school pickup), but again, happy to be  

The program includes a book with readings, discussion points and reflections. The book is purchased for 

$10 and is also great for individuals to work through at home even if you cannot commit to participate in a 

weekly group, or can only fit a few sessions into your schedule. Children are very welcome to tag along, 

and we really want this to be a casual and stress-free gathering – with discussions and reflections relevant 

to us and our lives as parents. It would also be a great way to meet new people too for any new school 

families. 

Please contact myself – meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 to register your interest or with any 

questions you may have. All are welcome, you don’t need to be a regular church goer to come along - we’d 

love to see you there! 

 

Baptism of School Aged Children -  Rites of Christian Initiation of Children 

Is your child of school age and interested in being baptised and continuing their faith journey? 

The Rite of Christian Initiation for Children (RCIC) is a four-week program, that will begin in 

Term 1 2022 (program start details COVID pending), for school aged children wanting to be 

baptised. Children who are baptised or received into the Catholic Church at this time, are 

able to continue their sacramental preparation alongside their peers. For more information 

or questions please contact the Parish Sacramental Coordinator Kristy Ryan on 5443 3337 

or email stsacraments@gmail.com 

 

Come and See Family Mass – St Therese’s Parish 

Sunday 27 Feb - 4.30pm @ St Therese’s Church 

This mass is particularly directed and modified for children at a time when families 

can all attend together. If you would like to volunteer to help at these masses, please 

contact Megan Merrett - meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 
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Arthur Reed School Photos 2022 – Thursday 10 & Friday 11 March 

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at St. Francis 

by Arthur Reed Photos on Thursday 10 & Friday 11 March 2022. 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view 

images when they become available in the web shop.  

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it 

and remember to add the codes for all your children attending this school. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2022 image 

code to link their images for the current year with your contact details. 

When images are ready to view and in the web shop, all parents who have registered will be notified by 

SMS and email. 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2022 images are online to view before making your 

purchase.    
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PE News…. 
Catholic Swimming Sports 
Unfortunately we are unable to hold our School Swimming Carnival 
due to the current governments advice that are in place for schools 
and excursions. We understand that some schools may be operating 
outside that advice, however, our reasons for cancelling are to 
mitigate risk of another COVID outbreak. 
 
We are currently investigating the possibility of attending the Catholic Schools Swimming Carnival on 
Monday 28th February. We will go on results from past years and do our very best at getting our best 
swimmers to this event. Unfortunately, parents will not be able to attend this event. 
 
Please be mindful that although your child may have won a heat in last years School Swimming Carnival, 
this does not necessarily mean they had the fastest time of the day. I do expect that every child who made 
the Catholic Sports last year will be in attendance this year as well. 
 

 
Matt Butcher 
Environment and Sustainability Coordinator 
Acting PE Coordinator 

 
 

Weekend Maintenance Forms 
We ask all families to return their blue Weekend Maintenance forms ASAP, or email the office 

– office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au, so that a roster can be completed and circulated. 

Weekend Maintenance is only a few hours of your time, for one weekend in the year, to 

complete some tasks to help keep our school looking amazing!!! 

 

Parking and safety around schools 
Parking Services from the City of Greater Bendigo have contacted our 
school and requested that the following information be conveyed to our 
school community. 
  
The illegal parking of vehicles adjacent to our school poses a safety concern to children, pedestrians and 
other road users.  Parents are reminded that it is essential to comply with parking restrictions when dropping 
off and collecting children from school. 
  
Motorists must not stop in no stopping areas, even briefly, with or without the motor running. They must not 
stop next to a continuous yellow edge line, on  nature strips, too close to school crossings, park over 
driveways or double park.  A number of schools have short term time restricted areas, such as 2 minute 
pick up drop off. These parking areas are in place to allow for ease of access close to schools and these 
restrictions must be adhered to.  Drivers should also be aware that they cannot perform a U-turn over an 
unbroken or continuous dividing line. 
  
With regard to children’s crossings, the law requires that a driver approaching a children’s crossing must 
drive at a speed at which the driver can, if necessary stop safely before the crossing.  Please slow down 
and take extra care when driving in school zones. 
  
City of Greater Bendigo Parking Officers and Bendigo Police do conduct random patrols throughout the 
school year at various locations to ensure that motorists are adhering to the Road Rules. 

 

OASIS News…..  
Help required 

We require a volunteer, or two, to come and help prune our Lavender bushes at school . We 

already have a grandparent lined up but would love some more helpers. If you think you can spare some 

time, please contact Matt Butcher to coordinate a time – mbutcher@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au  
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Uniform Shop 
Unfortunately we are still unable to have face-to-face service in the Uniform Shop All 

orders are to be submitted online. Click on this link to access the St Francis online 

Buxwear uniform shop - Buxwear - St Francis Shop 

To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your child’s 

name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. This cannot be done at the 

payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 

 

 

Tuckshop News….. 
Menu available here - Term 1 Tuckshop Menu  

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders under one child’s 

name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their 

child's food related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 
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YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of 

school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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